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Title:-
Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules Call In and Urgency



Report of:-
Director of Legal and Democratic Services



Report reference:-
LDS 25/06



Summary:-

Rule 15.1 of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules deals with the Procedure in respect of occasions where decisions taken by the Executive are urgent and where the Call In Procedure should not apply.  In such instances the Mayor must agree that the decision proposed is reasonable in the circumstances and should be treated as a matter or urgency.  The record of the decision and the decision notice needs to state that the decision is urgent and not subject to Call In.  Decisions, which have been taken under the urgency provisions, must be reported to the next available meeting of the Council together with the reasons for urgency.

Recommendation:-

That the position be noted.

Contact Officer:
Ian Dixon
Ext:
7033

19 April 2006

1.
At the meeting of the Executive on 24 April 2006 the Executive will consider a report from the Director of Development Services regarding the use of funding of £422,000 awarded to the City Council in 2005/06 under the Local Authority Business Growth Initiative Scheme.  Any recommendations of the Executive will be consider by the City Council at its meeting on 2 May 2006.  If a Call-In was received, the Call-In procedures would overlap the City Council meeting of 2 May 2006.  Any delay caused by the Call-In process would delay the allocation of funding under this scheme.  For the above reason the Mayor agreed that the above decision was urgent and that the Call-In process should not be applied.  

2.
At the Executive Meeting on 24 April 2006 the Executive will consider a report from the Head of Planning Services on the establishment of a Joint Committee for the Production of Supplementary Planning Documents.  Any recommendations of the Executive will be considered by the City Council at its meeting on 2 May 2006.  If a Call-In was received, the Call-In procedures would overlap the City Council meeting of 2 May 2006.  Following initial consideration by the respective authorities there is some doubt as to whether a Joint Committee is fully supported by all the authorities and the instructions of the City Council are being sought on a number of issues so that Carlisle’s position can be made clear and reported back to the Forum discussing the matter.  It is therefore important that the City Council express a view on the establishment of a joint committee without undue delay.  For the above reason the Mayor agreed that the above decision was urgent and the Call-In process should not be applied.

3.
At the meeting of the Executive on 24 April 2006, the Executive will consider a report of the Director of Community Services regarding a Play Area Policy for the assessment and prioritisation of Play Areas owned by the City Council.  Any recommendations of the Executive will be considered by the City Council at its meeting on 2 May 2006.  If a Call-In was received, the Call-In procedures would overlap the City Council meeting of 2 May 2006.  Any delay caused by the Call-In process would result in a delay in adopting a Play Area Policy and subsequently delay the implementation of an investment programme to improve Play Areas.  For the above reason the Mayor agreed that the above decision was urgent and that the Call-In process should not be applied.

J M Egan

Director of Legal and Democratic Services
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